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Leeds Area SEND Partnership Board Takeover 
Wednesday 22nd November 2023

11 students from St John’s School, West SILC, East SILC and Future Horizons tookover the Leeds Area SEND Partnership Board on Wednesday 22nd November 2023 as part of National Takeover Challenge. 

Staring the meeting 
Rowan from the St John’s school took on the role of chair for the takeover meeting. Rowan welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share their favourite drink.  

Looking Back: Takeover 2022
Students from West SILC, East SILC and Broomfield South SILC tookover the SEND Partnership Board November 2022. 

Students worked with others in their school, as well as the SEND Youth Forum and developed a resource for the board. 

Workers who support us – a resource for services developed by students with SEND in Leeds. 

The resource shared the qualities they would like to see in a range of different workers. Following the takeover students had two asks from board members, these were:
· share the resource for those who haven't seen in before. 
· share with us how the resource has been used. 

Members of the SEND Youth Forum have developed a resource to raise awareness of disabilities and how to support young people. 

Takeover 2023: Child Friendly Leeds Wishes 
Over the last couple of months, students have consulted with 99 young people with SEND to find out which of the 12 Child Friendly Leeds wishes is most important to them, and to seek feedback about what we can do in Leeds to achieve this wish. 

The top three wishes voted by students were: 
1) Wish 12 – Leeds in an inclusive city for children and young people with SEND. 
2) Wish 1 – children and young people know how and where to get support for their mental health. 
3) Wish 10 – all children and young people are in learning settings that meet their needs. 
 
The full consultation report can be downloaded from the Leeds Local Offer website.  

Discussion: 
Students and members of the board focussed on the top three wishes and explored how we could do things differently in Leeds. 

	Wish 12: 
Leeds is an inclusive city for children and young people with special educational needs and disabilities.

	Feedback and comments from young people: 
· It is not easy for young people with SEND to access driving lessons.
· Train staff to be aware of different disabilities. 
· Ensure schools are aware of all SEND needs and how to deal with them.
· All schools should have a SENCO officer trained at a degree level.
· Schools and facilities are adapted for people with disabilities. 
· It took me 10 years to get a decent school setting. It took my mum a long time to get an EHCP I feel stressed about what will happen when I'm older about money and a job. 
· Universal activities to be more accessible. 
· More buildings more accessible for young people. 
· More youth groups for young people with SEND. 
· Provide opportunities for young people with SEND to meet each other outside of school. 

	Actions for the board (from discussion)
· Find out about how to access driving lessons.
· Look at LCC ran events and make accessibility clear i.e. christmas market etc. 
· Consider extra activities such as music, DJ skills and cooking.
· All schools to be wheelchair accessible. 
· Wheelchair accessible playground equipment and resources. 
· Training for school, social care and NHS staff on hidden disabilities especially masking. 
· College taster sessions. 
· Professionals to speak to the young person in appointments. Young people often feel they are not spoken too or are spoken down to. 
· Activity taster sessions for young people. 
· Ear defenders and fidget toys in public places. 
· Sensory toy library. 
· Quiet spaces around the city centre. 




	Wish 1: 
Children and young people know how and where to get support for their mental health and wellbeing.

	Feedback and comments from young people: 
· Mental Health lessons for students in all schools. 
· Promote MindMate website more.
· Mental health training for teachers and workers.
· Raising awareness of mental health to families.
· Safe space/room in every school.
· Make leaflets for where students can get support and help.
· Short informative talk about it with classes.
· Create more safe places in leeds for children to express their feelings to a trained professional. 
· More promotion of mental health and services. 
· Accessibility of mental health services. 

	Actions for the board (from discussion)
· MindMate to be promoted and available in specialist provisions. 
· MindMate videos on the website to have subtitles as standard. 
· Mental Health awareness week in specialist provisions. 
· Mental health to be covered in PSHE in specialist provisions. 
· Websites to be simpler and easier to understand. Young people prefer apps rather than websites. 
· Quiet spaces in schools. 




	Wish 10: 
All children and young people are in learning settings that meet their needs.


	Feedback and comments from young people: 
· Provide more funding and enough spaces in special schools and spaces to relax and calm down in schools. 
· All school staff should have full training (not just basic awareness training), especially in autism and PDA.
· Children should be more involved in deciding which school they go to.
· Challenge and address discrimination against those with invisible disabilities.
· Make schools safer for young people. 
· More support staff in classes. 


	Actions for the board (from discussion)
· More funding for post 16 provisions – different spaces to meet the needs. 
· More information for students to make good choices about next steps. 
· Information for students (leaflet) about the different provisions available.  
· Stronger pupil voice in plans. 
· Personal maps for students so can see what their plan includes. 





Next Steps
· Board members to share the Child Friendly Leeds wish consultation report with their services.
· Board members to share future actions / ideas discussed with their services. 
· Child Friendly Leeds consultation report to be shared with the CFL wish leads (VIC team to action). 
· Board members to feedback to students before the next takeover with progress.  
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